
MINUTES OF THE WOMEN’S CLUB MEETING
SUNSHINE COUNTRY CLUB ESTATES

DECEMBER 15, 2023

The meeting was called to order at 9 A.M. by President, Vicky Krueger.

First time attendee was Margo Crouch.

Judy Stone, Vice President, sent out two sympathy cards.  She asked if you know of 
anyone who is ill or has passed, please let her know so she can send a card on behalf of the
Women’s Club.

Secretary, Karen Baase, read the minutes of the November 17, 2023 meeting and they 
were approved as read.

Treasurer, Dee Novak, reported a beginning balance of $20, 556.58 and ending balance of 
$21,357.10.  Income from the Bake and Craft sale was $1,445.29.

Jill Ventrillo. Activity Director, and committee chairs reported on upcoming events:

New Year’s Eve Party from 7:30 to 11. $5.00 with a DJ and champagne.

Finger Lickin’ Chicken on January 5th.

New Homeowners’ Party on January 12th.

Women’s Club Breakfast planned for January 20th.  Need volunteers.

Sherri Gardener reported on Casino Night on February 2nd.  Women’s Club will be 
asking for voluntary donations from residents on each street to sponsor a table for their 
street. Table sponsors from outside establishments are also needed as well as donations for
prizes.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

A committee has been formed for nominations of officers to run for the Women’s Club 
Board.  

A committee will be reviewing our by-laws.

Neil Morehead has made a donation box for the library.  If anyone wishes to make a cash 
donation to the librarian to help with purchasing books, the donation can be dropped in 
the locked box.  A motion was then made and approved to reimburse Neil $45.00 to cover 
his cost for making the box.



If details can be worked out such as water line, etc., a resident has volunteered to 
purchase an ice machine for the hall.

Lenore Combs would encourage residents to conform to the Vendor Program.  All 
contractors should be advised to report to the office where they will receive an orange 
card to place in their vehicle while working for the resident.

The meeting was adjourned at 10 A.M.

Respectfully Submitted,

Karen Baase, Secretary


